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Highlights of South Glengarry council meeting decisions, policy changes and municipal announcements. 

Meeting Highlights:  

Presentations: 
Physician Recruitment Presentation (Dr. Nadia 

Kucherepa) 

New Business: 
2022 Interim Taxation By-law  
2022 Borrowing By-law  
Netsolid Request – Redwood Estates  
2022 Water and Sewage Plants Annual Reports  
2851853 Ontario Inc. Site Plan Control Agreement  
Fourney Zoning By-law Amendment   
TFG Development - Proposed South Beech Street 
Draft Plan of Subdivision  
TFG Developments Zoning By-law Amendment  
RFP 01-2022 – North Lancaster Play Structure  

Other Business: 
Building By-law Review  
Proclamation - Year of the Garden  
Support Resolution - GFL Environmental  
Support Resolution - National Childcare Program 

For Information Only: 
Departmental Update - Corporate Services   

Finance Services   

Infrastructure Services  

Fire Services   

Fire Services - Provincial Certification  

Parks, Recreation and Culture Department  

Group 

Planning, Building and Enforcement 

Dissolve Ontario Land Tribunal 

Expansion of NOSM  

Revolving Door of Justice 

Gypsy Moths 

Multi-Municipal Wind Turbine Working Letter 

FULL AGENDA      MEETING VIDEO 
Contact: 

Kelli Campeau, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk 

kcampeau@southglengarry.com 

613-347-1166 x223 

www.southglengarry.com 

Next Meeting Date: Monday, March 7th, 2022 

 

Next Meeting Date: Tuesday, February 22nd, 2022. 

Lancaster Play Structure/Char-Lan 

Recreation Centre Project. 

Proponents were invited to provide the design, excavation, supply 

and installation of a new play structure at the North Lancaster 

Optimist Park. Council awarded Tender 01-2022 to Playground 

Planners in the amount of $59,936.00 plus HST. 

____________________________________________________ 

Proponents were invited to provide a proposal for the Char-Lan 

Recreation Centre Project. The Township received $1,026,620.00 

from the Investing in Canada’s Infrastructure Program for the arena 

floor and dasher board project. Council awarded Tender 07-2022 

to Bradley Contracting in the amount of $1,255,024.07 plus HST. 

 

 

Council Newsletter  

February 22, 2022  

 Virtual Meeting via Zoom  

 South Glengarry, Ontario 

Physician Recruitment HGMH 

Dr Kucherepa Chief of Staff presented a Physician Recruitment 

incentive to Council. The Glengarry Memorial Hospital offers 

incentives for new doctors and is proposing a $5000.00 

contribution per new doctor from the Township of South 

Glengarry, North Glengarry, and SDG Counties. The hospital has 

not recruited any new physicians since 2018 and recently lost 

five physicians due to relocation and retirement leaving 

approximately 3150 patients left without a physician. Council 

directed staff to report back with a staff report supporting the 

recruitment incentive at an upcoming council meeting.   

 

Netsolid 

Administration has been approached by Netsolid, inquiring 

about the possibility of utilizing the Redwood Estates Water 

Treatment Plant as a location for a relay site, which would 

involve placing a small tower on the Township’s property.  The 

installation of the relay site would result in the ability for 

Netsolid to provide residents of Redwood Estates with high-

speed internet services of 100/50 mbps.  Netsolid has offered to 

provide the Township with free internet access at the Water 

Treatment Plant in exchange for locating the relay site on the 

property. 

https://www.southglengarry.com/en/living-here/resources/Council/2022-02-22_Agenda.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uSdbHY0X4m0

